
American River Flood Control District 
Roof Repair/Replacement Contract  

 
Staff Report 

 
 
Discussion: 
The District worked with the Lionakis architectural and engineering firm to develop plans and 
specifications for the repair and replacement of the roof on the Headquarters facility. The work 
includes correcting drainage features on the existing roofing structure, adding new ventilation 
fixtures, and installing a new roof membrane. 
 
The project was advertised on May 27th through June 9th. A pre-bid site visit for the 
contractors was held on June 17th. Bids were due at 2:00pm on Thursday July 2nd and a public 
bid opening was held via webcast that same day at approximately 2:00pm. 
 
Two bids were received and are as follows: 
Rua and Son Mechanical  $327,080.00 
KalerDobler Construction, Inc. $330,000.00 
 
Our consultant from Lionakis, Don Mariano, reviewed the bids to confirm they are responsive 
and responsible. Mr. Mariano determined that the bid from Rua and Son Mechanical is the 
lowest responsive and responsible bid. 
 
 
 
Recommendation: 
 
The General Manager recommends that the Board of Trustees award the roof 
repair/replacement contact to Rua and Son Mechanical at the contract price of $327,080.00. 
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